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The Palestinian General Delegation in Canada affirms that international legitimacy 
and law define clearly the status of the city of Jerusalem and that East Jerusalem is: 
a Palestinian land, occupied by Israeli forces in 1967 and is subject to the fourth 
Geneva Convention. As such, any attempts to change the geographical or 
demographical status of East Jerusalem is illegal, null and is in clear contradiction 
and violation of the international law.  
 
The Palestinian General Delegation in Canada condemns any unilateral attempt to 
change the status of the city of Jerusalem. This attempt constitutes a flagrant 
violation of international law and a blatant contempt of international legitimacy, 
United Nations and Security Council resolutions. The international community must 
take action to end the exploitation of power which tries to enforce an illegal status 
on the city if Jerusalem.   
  
Any attempt to change the status of the city of Jerusalem suffocates hopes for a 
peaceful resolution of the Palestinian-Israeli conflict and sabotages efforts to revive 
already stalled peace talks and negotiations. 
 
The International legitimacy has supported and adopted a peaceful resolution of this 
conflict based on a two-state solution on the borders of 1967, through enabling the 
Palestinian people to establish their independent state, with East Jerusalem as its 
capital, living side by side with Israel. 
 
The Palestinian General Delegation in Canada welcomes the announcement of the 
Government of Canada that it will not move the Canadian embassy in Israel to 
Jerusalem. Canada’s balanced position was very clear as stated by Global Affairs’ 
press secretary Adam Austen: “Canada's long-standing position is that the status of 
Jerusalem can be resolved only as part of a general settlement of the Palestinian-
Israeli dispute….We are strongly committed to the goal of a comprehensive, just and 
lasting peace in the Middle East, including the creation of a Palestinian state living 
side-by-side in peace and security with Israel.” 
 



Canada remains an important and strategic country for the Palestinians. The 
Palestinian General Delegation in Canada reiterates its commitment to work on 
developing bilateral relations that would ensure the prosperity of all Palestinians and 
Canadians. It further ensures readiness to remain a reliable partner when needed.  
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